BOYNTON LEISUREVILLE

NEWSLETTER

February 17th, 2022

Annual Meeting & Election Highlights Gina Martini – President called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. She greeted the residents, and a motion was approved to delay the Organizational Meeting for up to one week. The meeting which was observed by residents both in the Auditorium and on Zoom waited and watched the ballot counters in the adjoining Patio Room. After the ballots were tallied, Chelle Konyk – BLCA attorney announced the results which are as follows:

Jim Holmes	231*
Regina Martini	205*
Laura Davis	140*
Bill Hebert	128*
Robert Graf	127
Roger Bentley	124
Mikhail Morgulis	98
Janet Brockman	54

^{*}Indicates newly elected Board Members as there were four positions open.

Congratulations to the winners and thanks to all who ran for office.

Board of Directors Organization Meeting Highlights. The meeting of the new Board was held on Tuesday, February 15th, 2022 at 10:00 am both in the Auditorium and on Zoom. The purpose of the meeting is for the new Board to select who the officers shall be.

The results follow: Regina Martini – President

Ed Dinger – Vice President Pat Mihalik – Secretary Jim Holmes – Treasurer Laura Davis – Director Bill Hebert – Director Ray Thomas, Director

The following Committee changes were also approved:

A Mechanical/Construction Projects Oversight Committee was established and Roger Bentley was appointed Committee Chairman.

Julia Cole was appointed Chairman of the Beautification Committee.

Bob Graf was appointed Chairman of the Architectural and Landscape (A&L) Committee. The Meeting adjourned.

Entertainment Committee Thank you to all who attended our Hot Rod Live show and now another sell-out - The Eric Kearns Voices if Legends Show. The Entertainment Committee's Mardi Gras party for March 5th has also sold out. Our next event will be Kentucky Derby on May 7th and the flyer will be posted by April 1st and tickets will be on sale with the posting of the April 1st Leisureville Post. – **Irene Bobrowsky**

Theatre Guild Folks have been saying how excited they are for "the tradition" of the annual spring show to finally return. Tickets are on sale at the clubhouse "now" in the lobby at the normal times – Tuesdays and Thursdays, 9:00-1100am. Also, our ticket chairman, Annmarie Campagna, -1-914-907-7308. Tickets are available "now" – anyone who had previously purchased tickets (before Covid) may exchange them for the new current tickets. Thanx to you all for your loyal support of the Theatre Guild. **– Fred Yawitz**

C.O.P. Volunteers are needed to fill the many open time slots. Many of our volunteers did not return to do patrols due to the Covid virus, retired, or re-located.

Cop patrols will resume on March 1, 2022. The cop meetings will resume in October 2022. Some safety tips:

Keep your porch lights on, even better, install sensor motion lights. Lights are the biggest deterrent to keep "bad" guys at bay.

Keep your garage doors closed at night

Keep your shrubs and hedges trimmed. A "bad" guy could be lurking in them.

Keep your window coverings closed at night, "bad" guys can look right into your home.

If you must leave your car on the driveway, keep it locked with no valuables in it.

Secure all locks on your home before bedtime - Capt. Theresa Kubiak at 561-369-0747.

Book Club Will meet on Tuesday, February 22nd at 2:00 pm in the Clubhouse. – Cathy Werkle

Finance Committee needs volunteers. Please see the last edition of the Post for details. **-Laura Davis.**

C.E.R.T. Our current program utilizes Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) study and practice training materials and videos. Meetings are scheduled for: 3//17/22, 4/21/22, 5/19/22 Thursday, 1PM, Conference room.

1. Are your fire extinguishers operational and smoke alarms tested? For more information call; - John Konkola 561-739-5140

BLCC+ We know that many people are unaware of how to use their smartphone to its fullest capacity. For this reason, we have arranged for a series of workshops throughout the year, to help fix that problem. Whether you use an Android or Apple iPhone these workshops are for you. Future workshops will be held **on, April 7th, June 2nd, July 7th, and August 4th**. Each workshop will build upon the information previously presented. So mark your calendar now. - **Pat Miller**

Italian Heritage Club Bocci time is almost here. We have 8 teams signed up already. Registration closes Friday 2/26. Games will begin on March 5th for 5 weeks. BBQ and prizes are scheduled for April 9, 2022. Entry fee is \$10.00 per person. At our March meeting we will be selecting a worthy charity to donate to. **– Andy Anastasio**

Bingo The next Bingo night is Tuesday, February 22nd. - Pat Miller

Beautification Committee PUT YOUR TALENTS TO GOOD USE, DOING WHAT YOU'RE GOOD AT. The beautification committee is looking to form a group of residents with a wide variety of talent. Whether your passion or hobby is gardening, art, sewing, painting etc... Boynton Leisureville could use your help! It will be the unique contributions of the residents that drive our success. – **Contact Julia Cole @815-999-5027**